April 15, 2024

April 15,2024 at 6:30pm

Edgewood City Council met in a regular session.

Council members present were Mayor Steve Steadham, Jack Pendleton, Keith Rogers, Inez
Goggans, Ruby Smith and Louis Dunn. City Administrator Petra Marley, City Secretary
Kathleen Jordan and Police Chief John Morrison were also present. Prayer was led by
Councilman Jack Pendleton and pledge was led by Councilman Ruby Smith.

Guests: Judge Andy Reese, Commissioner Chad LaPrade (and Guest) and John and Cheri
Truyjillo.

Consent Agenda:

Upon a motion made by council members Pendleton and Dunn, the council voted to
approve the Consent Agenda consisting of the March 11, 2024 Regular meeting minutes
and paying of the expenses.

Motion Carried 5-0

New Business:

1. Discuss and consider a variance request made by John and Cheri Trujillo for off
premise signage for On the Edge Restaurant. Mr. Tryjillo provided a statement
letter along with multiple photos with a professionally rendered sign at different
angles. The sign would be placed on another building that is owned by the Trujillo’s
and is visible from the red light at Houston and Hwy 80. Dunn made the motion
to approve the sign and was seconded by Rogers.

Motion Passed: S-0

2. Discuss and consider releasing the easement of the undeveloped road located on
the west side of N. Main and Starnes, specifically at 601 N Main. Administrator
Marley provided a VZCAD print out for demonstration of the undeveloped road.
Pendleton made the motion to release the easement with the condition of all filing
costs be paid by landowner and was seconded by Dunn.

Motion Passed: 5-0
Executive Session: The City Council reserves the right to meet in closed session in
accordance with Texas Government Code, Subchapter 3, Section 551.072
Deliberations Regarding Real Property.

3. Consider and approve any bids received for the 2000 BMW seized by the
Edgewood Police Department. One bid was received for $1,000 submitted by
Jennifer Scruggs. Dunn motioned to accept bid and was seconded by Dunn.
Motion: 5-0

4. Consider and approve a budget amendment to line item General Fund Police
Department Building Maintenance (1016160) for $2,483.11 for the repair and
upgraded entry way into the police department. Dunn motioned to approve and
was seconded by Pendleton.

Motion Passed: 5-0

Open Forum/Citizen Comments: N/A

Departmental reports were given by Chief Morrison, Administrator Marley and Secretary
Jordan.



April 15,2024

Upon a motion made by council members Dunn and Pendleton, the council voted to
adjourn the Edgewood City Council meeting at 6:59 p.m.
Motion Carried 5-0

Voee Coloor

Ma/yor City Secretary




